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Meanwhile the king said to his vizier, "How shall we do in the matter of yonder youth, the Yemani, on whom we thought to confer largesse, but he
hath largessed us with tenfold [our gift] and more, and we know not if he be a sojourner with us or no?" Then he went into the harem and gave the
rubies to his wife Afifeh, who said to him, "What is the worth of these with thee and with [other] the kings?" And he answered, "They are not to be
found save with the greatest of kings and none may avail to price them with money." Quoth she, "Whence gottest thou them?" So he recounted to
her the story of El Abbas from first to last, and she said, "By Allah, the claims of honour are imperative on us and the king hath fallen short of his
due; for that we have not seen him bid him to his assembly, nor hath he seated him on his left hand.".Jaafer ben Yehya and Abdulmelik ben Salih
the Abbaside, i. 183..Quoth Omar, "O Jerir, keep the fear of God before thine eyes and say nought but the truth." And Jerir recited the following
verses:.God, Of the Speedy Relief of, i. 174..The fuller gave not over sleeping till sunrise, when he awoke and finding himself in this plight,
misdoubted of his affair and imagined that he was a Turk and abode putting one foot forward and drawing the other back. Then said he in himself,
'I will go to my dwelling, and if my wife know me, then am I Ahmed the fuller; but, if she know me not, I am a Turk.' So he betook himself to his
house; but when the artful baggage his wife saw him, she cried out in his face, saying, 'Whither away, O trooper? Wilt thou break into the house of
Ahmed the fuller, and he a man of repute, having a brother-in-law a Turk, a man of high standing with the Sultan? An thou depart not, I will
acquaint my husband and he will requite thee thy deed.'.? ? ? ? ? The curtain of delight, perforce, we've lifted through the friend, (143) For tidings
of great joy, indeed, there came to us of late..24. Maan ben Zaideh and the three Girls cclxxi.3. The Porter and the Three Ladies of Baghdad
xxviii.? ? ? ? ? Though little, with beauty myself I've adorned; So the flowers are my subjects and I am their queen..? ? ? ? ? i The Ninth Officer's
Story dccccxxxviii."O father mine," answered the prince, "I have heard tell that in the land of Irak is a woman of the daughters of the kings, and her
father is called King Ins ben Cais, lord of Baghdad; she is renowned for beauty and grace and brightness and perfection, and indeed many folk have
sought her in marriage of the kings; but her soul consented not unto any one of them. Wherefore I am minded to travel to her, for that my heart
cleaveth unto her, and I beseech thee suffer me to go to her." "O my son," answered his father, "thou knowest that I have none other than thyself of
children and thou art the solace of mine eyes and the fruit of mine entrails; nay, I cannot brook to be parted from thee an instant and I purpose to set
thee on the throne of the kingship and marry thee to one of the daughters of the kings, who shall be fairer than she." El Abbas gave ear to his
father's word and dared not gainsay him; so he abode with him awhile, whilst the fire raged in his entrails..90. The Apples of Paradise dclxxvi.? ? ?
? ? By Allah, without fail, to-morrow thou shalt see Me with ox-leather dress and drub the nape of thee!.Meanwhile, the people of the city rejoiced
and were glad and blessed the vizier's daughter, marvelling for that three days had passed and that the king had not put her to death and exulting in
that, [as they deemed,] he had turned [from his purpose] and would never again burden himself with blood-guiltiness against any of the maidens of
the city. Then, on the fourth night, she related to him a still more extraordinary story, and on the fifth night she told him anecdotes of kings and
viziers and notables. On this wise she ceased not [to do] with him [many] days and nights, what while the king still said in himself, 'When I have
heard the end of the story, I will put her to death,' and the people waxed ever in wonder and admiration. Moreover, the folk of the provinces and
cities heard of this thing, to wit, that the king had turned from his custom and from that which he had imposed upon himself and had renounced his
heresy, wherefore they rejoiced and the folk returned to the capital and took up their abode therein, after they had departed thence; yea, they were
constant in prayer to God the Most High that He would stablish the king in that his present case; and this," said Shehrzad, "is the end of that which
my friend related to me.".?OF DESTINY OR THAT WHICH IS WRITTEN ON THE FOREHEAD..63. The Lovers of the Benou Udhreh
ccclxxxiii.Quintessence of Things, The King who knew the, i. 230..? ? ? ? ? o. The Fifteenth Officer's Story dccccxl.A friend of mine once invited
me to an entertainment; so I went with him, and when we came into his house and sat down on his couch, he said to me, "This is a blessed day and
a day of gladness, and [blessed is] he who liveth to [see] the like of this day. I desire that thou practise with us and deny (124) us not, for that thou
hast been used to hearken unto those who occupy themselves with this." (125) I fell in with this and their talk happened upon the like of this
subject. (126) Presently, my friend, who had invited me, arose from among them and said to them, "Hearken to me and I will tell you of an
adventure that happened to me. There was a certain man who used to visit me in my shop, and I knew him not nor he me, nor ever in his life had he
seen me; but he was wont, whenever he had need of a dirhem or two, by way of loan, to come to me and ask me, without acquaintance or
intermediary between me and him, [and I would give him what he sought]. I told none of him, and matters abode thus between us a long while, till
he fell to borrowing ten at twenty dirhems [at a time], more or less..Then he lighted him three candles and three lamps and spreading the
drinking-cloth, brought clarified wine, limpid, old and fragrant, the scent whereof was as that of virgin musk. He filled the first cup and saying, "O
my boon-companion, by thy leave, be ceremony laid aside between us! I am thy slave; may I not be afflicted with thy loss!" drank it off and filled a
second cup, which he handed to the Khalif, with a reverence. His fashion pleased the Khalif and the goodliness of his speech and he said in himself,
"By Allah, I will assuredly requite him for this!" Then Aboulhusn filled the cup again and handed it to the Khalif, reciting the following
verses:.Arab of the Benou Tai, En Numan and the, i. 203.."Except," continued the Khalif, "he were the enemy of God, he had wished for her in this
world, so he might after [repent and] return to righteous dealing. By Allah, he shall not come in to me! Who is at the door other than he?" Quoth
Adi, "Jemil ben Mamer el Udhri (51) is at the door;" and Omar said, "It is he who says in one of his odes" ... [And he recited the following:].End of
learn-101-jerriais-verbs-in-1-day-with-the-learnbots-the-fast-fun-and-easy-way-to-learn-verbs.pdf
Page 1/8

Learn 101 Jerriais Verbs In 1 Day With The Learnbots The Fast Fun And Easy Way To Learn Verbs

vol. II..Your coming to-me-ward, indeed, with "Welcome! Fair welcome!" I hail, iii. 136..Vizier, The King of Hind and his, ii. 105..126. Ibrahim
ben el Khawwas and the Christian King's Daughter cccclxxvii.115. The Malice of Women dcccclxxix..King's Daughter of Baghdad, El Abbas and
the, iii. 53..Then she turned to her father and said to him, 'Give ear unto that which I shall say to thee.' Quoth he, 'Say on;' and she said, 'Take thy
troops and go to him, for that, when he heareth this, he in his turn will levy his troops and come forth to thee; wherepon do thou give him battle and
prolong the fighting with him and make a show to him of weakness and giving way. Meantime, I will practise a device for winning to Tuhfeh and
delivering her, what while he is occupied with you in battle; and when my messenger cometh to thee and giveth thee to know that I have gotten
possession of Tuhfeh and that she is with me, do thou return upon Meimoun forthright and destroy him, him and his hosts, and take him prisoner.
But, if my device succeed not with him and we avail not to deliver Tuhfeh, he will assuredly go about to slay her, without recourse, and regret for
her will abide in our hearts.' Quoth Iblis, 'This is the right counsel,' and let call among the troops to departure, whereupon an hundred thousand
cavaliers, doughty men of war, joined themselves to him and set out for Meimoun's country..? ? ? ? ? I saw thee, O thou best of all the human race,
display A book that came to teach the Truth to those in error's way..So on the morrow, early, he took the stuff and carrying it to the market whence
it had been stolen, sat down at the shop whence it had been stolen and gave it to the broker, who took it and cried it for sale. Its owner knew it and
bidding for it, [bought it] and sent after the chief of the police, who seized the sharper and seeing him an old man of venerable appearance,
handsomely clad, said to him, "Whence hadst thou this piece of stuff?" "I had it from this market," answered he, "and from yonder shop where I
was sitting." Quoth the prefect, "Did its owner sell it to thee?" "Nay," replied the thief; "I stole it and other than it." Then said the magistrate, "How
camest thou to bring it [for sale] to the place whence thou stolest it?" And he answered, "I will not tell my story save to the Sultan, for that I have
an advertisement (154) wherewith I would fain bespeak him." Quoth the prefect, "Name it." And the thief said, "Art thou the Sultan?" "No," replied
the other; and the old man said, "I will not tell it but to himself.".Then he caused rear him among the nurses and matrons; but withal he ceased not
to ponder the saying of the astrologers and indeed his life was troubled. So he betook himself to the top of a high mountain and dug there a deep pit
and made in it many dwelling-places and closets and filled it with all that was needful of victual and raiment and what not else and made in it
conduits of water from the mountain and lodged the boy therein, with a nurse who should rear him. Moreover, at the first of each month he used to
go to the mountain and stand at the mouth of the pit and let down a rope he had with him and draw up the boy to him and strain him to his bosom
and kiss him and play with him awhile, after which he would let him down again into the pit to his place and return; and he used to count the days
till the seven years should pass by..Meanwhile, news was brought that Khorassan had been conquered; (23) whereupon Er Reshid rejoiced and bade
decorate Baghdad and release all who were in the prisons, giving each of them a dinar and a dress. So Jaafer addressed himself to the decoration of
the city and bade his brother El Fezl ride to the prison and clothe and release the prisoners. El Fezl did his brother's bidding and released all but the
young Damascene, who abode still in the Prison of Blood, saying, "There is no power and no virtue save in God the Most High, the Sublime!
Verily, we are God's and to Him we return." Then said El Fezl to the gaoler, "Is there any prisoner left in the prison?" "No," answered he, and El
Fezl was about to depart, when Noureddin called out to him from within the prison, saying, "O my lord, tarry, for there remaineth none in the
prison other than I and indeed I am oppressed. This is a day of clemency and there is no disputing concerning it." El Fezl bade release him; so they
set him free and he gave him a dress and a dinar. So the young man went out, bewildered and knowing not whither he should go, for that he had
abidden in the prison nigh a year and indeed his condition was changed and his favour faded, and he abode walking and turning round, lest El
Muradi should come upon him and cast him into another calamity..Appointed Term, Of the, i. 147..Now there was in the house a fair singing-girl
and when she saw the singer pinioned and bound to the tree, she waited till the Persian lay down on his couch, when she arose and going to the
singer, fell to condoling with him over what had betided him and ogling him and handling his yard and rubbing it, till it rose on end. Then said she
to him, 'Do thou swive me and I will loose thy bonds, lest he return and beat thee again; for he purposeth thee evil.' Quoth he, 'Loose me and I will
do.' But she said, 'I fear that, [if I loose thee], thou wilt not do. But I will do, and thou standing; and when I have done, I will loose thee.' So saying,
she pulled up her clothes and sitting down on the singer's yard, fell to going and coming..Therewithal Sindbad the Sailor bestowed largesse upon
him and made him his boon-companion, and he abode, leaving him not night or day, to the last of their lives. Praise be to God the Glorious, the
Omnipotent, the Strong, the Exalted of estate, Creator of heaven and earth and land and sea, to whom belongeth glorification! Amen. Amen. Praise
be to God, the Lord of the Worlds! Amen..? ? ? ? ? Whenas its jar was opened, the singers prostrate fell In worship of its brightness, it shone so
wonder-clear..Son, The History of King Azadbekht and his, i. 61..One day, as the [chief] painter wrought at his work, there came in to him a poor
man, who looked long upon him and observed his handicraft; whereupon quoth the painter to him, "Knowest thou aught of painting?" "Yes,"
answered the stranger; so he gave him tools and paints and said to him, "Make us a rare piece of work." So the stranger entered one of the chambers
of the bath and drew [on the walls thereof] a double border, which he adorned on both sides, after a fashion than which never saw eyes a fairer.
Moreover, [amiddleward the chamber] he drew a picture to which there lacked but the breath, and it was the portraiture of Mariyeh, the king's
daughter of Baghdad. Then, when he had made an end of the portrait, he went his way [and told none of what he had done], nor knew any the
chambers and doors of the bath and the adornment and ordinance thereof..The Fifth Day.? ? ? ? ? Woe's me for one who burns for love and longing
pain! Alas for the regrets my heart that rend and tear!.Ill Fortune, Of the Uselessness of Endeavour against Persistent, i 70..Woman (The Old) and
the Draper's Wife, ii. 55..26. Nimeh ben er Rebya and Num his Slave-girl di.? ? ? ? ? Fast flowed my tears; despair gat hold upon my soul And
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needs mine eyelids must the sweet of sleep forbear..Three men once went out in quest of riches and came upon a block of gold, weighing a hundred
pounds. When they saw it, they took it up on their shoulders and fared on with it, till they drew near a certain city, when one of them said, 'Let us
sit in the mosque, whilst one of us goes and buys us what we may eat." So they sat down in the mosque and one of them arose and entered the city.
When he came therein, his soul prompted him to play his fellows false and get the gold for himself alone. So he bought food and poisoned it; but,
when he returned to his comrades, they fell upon him and slew him, so they might enjoy the gold without him. Then they ate of the [poisoned] food
and died, and the gold abode cast down over against them..48. The Thief and the Money-Changer ccxliv.?THE THIRD OFFICER'S
STORY.Seventh Officer's Story, The, ii. 150..? ? ? ? ? For no hand is there but the hand of God is over it And no oppressor but shall be with worse
than he opprest..? ? ? ? ? To me your rigour love-delight, your distance nearness is; Ay, your injustice equity, and eke your wrath consent..Quoth
Selma to Selim, 'Hasten not to slay him, but ponder the matter and consider the issue to which it may lead; for whoso considereth not the issues [of
his actions], fortune is no friend to him.' Then they arose on the morrow and occupied themselves with devising how they should turn away their
mother from that man, and she forebode mischief from them, by reason of that which she saw in their eyes of alteration, for that she was keen of
wit and crafty. So she took precaution for herself against her children and Selma said to Selim, 'Thou seest that whereinto we have fallen through
this woman, and indeed she hath gotten wind of our purpose and knoweth that we have discovered her secret. So, doubtless, she will plot against us
the like of that which we plot for her; for indeed up to now she had concealed her affair, and now she will forge lies against us; wherefore,
methinks, there is a thing [fore-]written to us, whereof God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) knew in His foreknowledge and
wherein He executeth His ordinances.' 'What is that?' asked he, and she said, 'It is that we arise, I and thou, and go forth this night from this land
and seek us a land wherein we may live and witness nought of the doings of yonder traitress; for whoso is absent from the eye is absent from the
heart, and quoth one of the poets in the following verse:.31. The City of Lebtait dxxxii.? ? ? ? ? l. The Wife's Device to Cheat her Husband
dlxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? How long shall I thus question my heart that's drowned in woe? I'm mute for my complaining; but tears speak, as they flow..? ? ? ?
? Her eye is sharper than a sword; the soul with ecstasy It takes and longing leaves behind, that nothing may assain..Now the king was leaning back
upon the cushion, when he heard the man's words, he knew the purport thereof; so he sat up and said, "Return to thy garden in all assurance and
ease of heart; for, by Allah, never saw I the like of thy garden nor stouter of ward than its walls over its trees!" So Firouz returned to his wife, and
the cadi knew not the truth of the affair, no, nor any of those who were in that assembly, save the king and the husband and the damsel's brother.
(176).Jesus, The Three Men and our Lord, i. 282..? ? ? ? ? To lovers, "What see ye?" he saith, and to hearts of stone, "What love ye," quoth he, "[if
to love me ye disdain?"].? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ef. Story of the Barber's Sixth Brother clxiv.19. The Sparrow and the Peacock clii.91. The Loves of Abou
Isa and Curret el Ain dclxxviii.Sabir (Abou), Story of, i. 90..74. The Devout Woman and the Two Wicked Elders dclix.When the boy grew up, his
father feared for him from poverty and change of case, so he said to him, 'Dear my son, know that in my youth I wronged my brothers in the matter
of our father's good, and I see thee in weal; but, if thou [come to] need, ask not of one of them nor of any other, for I have laid up for thee in yonder
chamber a treasure; but do not thou open it until thou come to lack thy day's food.' Then he died, and his wealth, which was a great matter, fell to
his son. The young man had not patience to wait till he had made an end of that which was with him, but rose and opened the chamber, and behold,
it was [empty and its walls were] whitened, and in its midst was a rope hanging down and half a score bricks, one upon another, and a scroll,
wherein was written, 'Needs must death betide; so hang thyself and beg not of any, but kick away the bricks, so there may be no escape (225) for
thee, and thou shall be at rest from the exultation of enemies and enviers and the bitterness of poverty.'.113. The Angel of Death with the Proud
King and the Devout Man cccclxii.Barmecides, Er Reshid and the, i. 189..21. Kemerezzeman and Budour clxx.King's Son of Cashghar, Abdullah
ben Nafi and the, ii. 195..They tell that El Hejjaj (70) once commanded the Master of Police [of Bassora] to go round about [the city] by night, and
whomsoever he found [abroad] after nightfall, that he should strike off his head. So he went round one night of the nights and came upon three
youths staggering from side to side, and on them signs of [intoxication with] wine. So the officers laid hold of them and the captain of the watch
said to them, "Who are ye that ye transgress the commandment of the [lieutenant of the] Commander of the Faithful and come abroad at this hour?"
Quoth one of the youths, "I am the son of him to whom [all] necks (71) abase themselves, alike the nose-pierced (72) of them and the
[bone-]breaker; (73) they come to him in their own despite, abject and submissive, and he taketh of their wealth (74) and of their blood.".So Es
Shisban drank off the cup in his turn and said, 'Well done, O desire of hearts!' And he bestowed on her that which was upon him, to wit, a dress of
cloth-of-pearl, fringed with great pearls and rubies and broidered with precious stones, and a tray wherein were fifty thousand dinars. Then
Meimoun the Sworder took the cup and fell to gazing intently upon Tuhfeh. Now there was in his hand a pomegranate-flower and he said to her,
'Sing upon this pomegranate-flower, O queen of men and Jinn; for indeed thou hast dominion over all hearts.' Quoth she, 'Hearkening and
obedience;' and she improvised and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Calender's Story xlii.107. The Ruined Man of Baghdad and
his Slave-girl dccclxiv.Idiot and the Sharper, The, i. 298..? ? ? ? ? Him with my life I'd ransom whose rigours waste away My frame and cause me
languish; yet, if he would but hear,.When it was the ninth day, the viziers [foregathered and] said, one to another, "Verily, this youth baffleth us, for
as often as the king is minded to put him to death, he beguileth him and ensorcelleth him with a story; so what deem ye we should do, that we may
slay him and be at rest from him?" Then they took counsel together and were of accord that they should go to the king's wife [and prompt her to
urge the king to slaughter the youth. So they betook themselves to her] and said to her, "Thou art heedless of this affair wherein thou art and this
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heedlessness will not profit thee; whilst the king is occupied with eating and drinking and diversion and forgetteth that the folk beat upon tabrets
and sing of thee and say, 'The king's wife loveth the youth;' and what while he abideth on life, the talk will increase and not diminish." Quoth she,
"By Allah, it was ye set me on against him, and what shall I do [now]?" And they answered, "Do thou go in to the king and weep and say to him,
'Verily, the women come to me and tell me that I am become a byword in the city, and what is thine advantage in the sparing of this youth? If thou
wilt not slay him, slay me, so this talk may be estopped from us.'".As they were thus engaged, behold, up came the dancers and mountebanks, with
their pipes and drums, whilst one of their number forewent them, with a great banner in his hand, and played all manner antics with his voice and
limbs. When they came to the Courthouse, the Cadi exclaimed, "I seek refuge with God from yonder Satans!" And the merchant laughed, but said
nothing. Then they entered and saluting his highness the Cadi, kissed Alaeddin's hands and said, "God's blessing on thee, O son of our uncle!
Indeed, thou solacest our eyes in that which thou dost, and we beseech God to cause the glory of our lord the Cadi to endure, who hath honoured us
by admitting thee to his alliance and allotted us a part in his high rank and dignity." When the Cadi heard this talk, it bewildered his wit and he was
confounded and his face flushed with anger and he said to his son-in-law, "What words are these?" Quoth the merchant, "Knowest thou not, O my
lord, that I am of this tribe? Indeed this man is the son of my mother's brother and that other the son of my father's brother, and I am only reckoned
of the merchants [by courtesy]!".It is said that En Numan (169) had two boon-companions, one of whom was called Ibn Saad and the other Amrou
ben el Melik, and he became one night drunken and bade bury them alive; so they buried them. When he arose on the morrow, he enquired for
them and was acquainted with their case, whereupon he built over them a monument and appointed to himself a day of ill-luck and a day of
good-luck. If any met him on his day of ill-omen, he slew him and with his blood he washed the monument aforesaid, the which is a place well
known in Cufa; and if any met him on his day of grace, he enriched him..So she hastened to admit the eunuch, who entered; and when he saw the
Commander of the Faithful, he saluted not neither kissed the earth, but said, 'Quick, quick! Arise in haste! My lady Tuhfeh sitteth in her chamber,
singing a goodly ditty. Come to her in haste and see all that I say to thee! Hasten! She sitteth [in her chamber].' The Khalif was amazed at his
speech and said to him, 'What sayst thou?' 'Didst thou not hear the first of the speech?' replied the eunuch. 'Tuhfeh sitteth in the sleeping-chamber,
singing and playing the lute. Come thy quickliest! Hasten!' So Er Reshid arose and donned his clothes; but he credited not the eunuch's words and
said to him, 'Out on thee! What is this thou sayst? Hast thou not seen this in a dream?' 'By Allah,' answered the eunuch, 'I know not what thou
sayest, and I was not asleep.' Quoth Er Reshid, 'If thy speech be true, it shall be for thy good luck, for I will enfranchise thee and give thee a
thousand dinars; but, if it be untrue and thou have seen this in sleep, I will crucify thee.' And the eunuch said in himself, 'O Protector, (250) let me
not have seen this in Sleep!' Then he left the Khalif and going to the chamber-door, heard the sound of singing and lute-playing; whereupon he
returned to Er Reshid and said to him, 'Go and hearken and see who is asleep.'.? ? ? ? ? I watch the stars for wake and pray that the belov'd May yet
to me relent and bid my tears be dried..When the folk heard his words, they talked of letting him go; but the Persian said, 'O folk, let not his speech
beguile you. This fellow is none other than a thief who knoweth how to sing, and when he happeneth on the like of us, he is a singer.' 'O our lord,'
answered they, 'this man is a stranger, and needs must we release him.' Quoth he, 'By Allah, my heart revolteth from this fellow! Let me make an
end of him with beating.' But they said, 'Thou mayst nowise do that' So they delivered the singer from the Persian, the master of the house, and
seated him amongst them, whereupon he fell to singing to them and they rejoiced in him..55. The Ruined Man who became Rich again through a
Dream cccli.Relief, Story of the Prisoner and how God gave him, i. 174..When the damsel heard these verses, she wept till her clothes were
drenched and drew near the old woman, who said to her, 'Knowest thou such an one?' And wept and said, 'He is my lord. Whence knowest thou
him?' 'O my lady,' answered the old woman, 'sawst thou not the madman who came hither yesterday with the old woman? He was thy lord. But this
is no time for talk. When it is night, get thee to the top of the palace [and wait] on the roof till thy lord come to thee and contrive for thy
deliverance.' Then she gave her what she would of perfumes and returning to the chamberlain, acquainted him with that which had passed, and he
told the youth..Now he was the king of the land of Serendib, (207) and he welcomed me and entreated me with kindness, bidding me be seated and
admitting me to his table and converse. So I talked with him and called down blessings upon him and he took pleasure in my discourse and showed
me satisfaction and said to me, 'What is thy name?' 'O my lord,' answered I, 'my name is Sindbad the Sailor;' and he said, 'And what countryman art
thou?' Quoth I, 'I am of Baghdad.' 'And how earnest thou hither?' asked he. So I told him my story and he marvelled mightily thereat and said, 'By
Allah, O Sindbad, this thy story is marvellous and it behoveth that it be written in characters of gold.'.When it was the third day, the third vizier
came in to the king and said to him, "O king, delay not the affair of this youth, for that his deed hath caused us fall into the mouths of the folk, and
it behoveth that thou slay him presently, so the talk may be estopped from us and it be not said, 'The king saw on his bed a man with his wife and
spared him.'"* The king was chagrined by this speech and bade bring the youth. So they brought him in shackles, and indeed the king's anger was
roused against him by the speech of the vizier and he was troubled; so he said to him, "O base of origin, thou hast dishonoured us and marred our
repute, and needs must I do away thy life from the world." Quoth the youth, "O king, make use of patience in all thine affairs, so wilt thou attain
thy desire, for that God the Most High hath appointed the issue of patience [to be] in abounding good, and indeed by patience Abou Sabir ascended
from the pit and sat down upon the throne." "Who was Abou Sabir," asked the king, "and what is his story?" And the youth answered, saying, "O
king,.Accordingly, the servant carried this message to the lieutenant of police, who was standing at the assessor's door, and he said, "This is
reasonable." Then said [the assessor] to the servant, "Harkye, O eunuch! Go and fetch us such an one the notary;" for that he was his friend [and it
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was he whose name he had forged as the drawer-up of the contract]. So the lieutenant of police sent after him and fetched him to the assessor, who,
when he saw him, said to him, "Get thee to such an one, her with whom thou marriedst me, and cry out upon her, and when she cometh to thee,
demand of her the contract and take it from her and bring it to us." And he signed to him, as who should say, "Bear me out in the lie and screen me,
for that she is a strange woman and I am in fear of the lieutenant of police who standeth at the door; and we beseech God the Most High to screen
us and you from the trouble of this world. Amen.".? ? ? ? ? a. The First Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor dxxxviii.Meanwhile, the Lady Zubeideh, the
wife of the Commander of the Faithful, made a banquet in her palace and assembled her slave-girls. As for Sitt el Milah, she came, weeping-eyed
and mournful-hearted, and those who were present blamed her for this, whereupon she recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? She gives me to drink
of her cheeks and her honeyed lips And quenches the worst of the fires that my heart devour..? ? ? ? ? Then came I after them, desiring thee, with
me No second save my sword, my falchion keen and bright..Now there was before us a high mountain, (200) rising [abruptly] from the sea, and the
ship fell off into an eddy, (201) which bore it on till presently it struck upon the skirt (202) of the mountain and broke in sunder; whereupon the
captain came down [from the mast], weeping, and said, 'God's will be done! Take leave of one another and look yourselves out graves from to-day,
for we have fallen into a predicament (203) from which there is no escape, and never yet hath any been cast away here and come off alive.' So all
the folk fell a-weeping and gave themselves up for lost, despairing of deliverance; friend took leave of friend and sore was the mourning and
lamentation; for that hope was cut off and they were left without guide or pilot. (204) Then all who were in the ship landed on the skirt of the
mountain and found themselves on a long island, whose shores were strewn with [wrecks], beyond count or reckoning, [of] ships that had been cast
away [there] and whose crews had perished; and there also were dry bones and dead bodies, heaped upon one another, and goods without number
and riches past count So we abode confounded, drunken, amazed, humbling ourselves [in supplication to God] and repenting us [of having exposed
ourselves to the perils of travel]; but repentance availed not in that place..? ? ? ? ? Repression's draught, by cups, from the beloved's hand I've
quaffed; with colocynth for wine she hath me plied..? ? ? ? ? O blamer of me for the love of him who denieth his grace, Which be the delightsome
of things, but those which the people deny?.? ? ? ? ? Great in delight, beloved mine, your presence is with me; Yet greater still the miseries of
parting and its bane..169. Marouf the Cobbler and his Wife Fatimeh dcccclxxxix-Mi.Old Woman, the Merchant and the King, The, i. 265..When
the king heard his vizier's words, he marvelled with the utmost wonderment and bade him retire to his lodging. [So Er Rehwan withdrew to his
house and abode there till eventide of the next day, when he again presented himself before the king.]."O Shehrzad," quoth Shehriyar, "finish unto
us the story that thy friend told thee, for that it resembleth the story of a king whom I knew; but fain would I hear that which betided the people of
this city and what they said of the affair of the king, so I may return from that wherein I was." "With all my heart," answered Shehrzad. "Know, O
august king and lord of just judgment and praiseworthy excellence and exceeding prowess, that, when the folk heard that the king had put away
from him his custom and returned from that which had been his wont, they rejoiced in this with an exceeding joy and offered up prayers for him.
Then they talked with one another of the cause of the slaughter of the girls, and the wise said, 'They (162) are not all alike, nor are the fingers of the
hand alike.'".? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? aa. The Merchant and the Parrot xiv.Then the king summoned the cadi and the witnesses and bade them many the
old king's daughter and sister to his own sons; so they married them, after the king had made a bride-feast three days and displayed their brides to
them from eventide to peep of day. Then the two princes went in to their brides and did away their maidenhead and loved them and were
vouchsafed children by them..Meanwhile, Aboulhusn gave not over snoring in his sleep, till the day broke and the rising of the sun drew near,
when a waiting-woman came up to him and said to him, "O our lord [it is the hour of] the morning- prayer." When he heard the girl's words, he
laughed and opening his eyes, turned them about the place and found himself in an apartment the walls whereof were painted with gold and
ultramarine and its ceiling starred with red gold. Around it were sleeping-chambers, with curtains of gold-embroidered silk let down over their
doors, and all about vessels of gold and porcelain and crystal and furniture and carpets spread and lamps burning before the prayer-niche and
slave-girls and eunuchs and white slaves and black slaves and boys and pages and attendants. When he saw this, he was confounded in his wit and
said, "By Allah, either I am dreaming, or this is Paradise and the Abode of Peace!" (18) And he shut his eyes and went to sleep again. Quoth the
waiting-woman, "O my lord, this is not of thy wont, O Commander of the Faithful!".When the Khalif returned from the chase, he betook himself to
Tuhfeh's pavilion and bringing out the key, opened the door and went in to her. She rose to receive him and kissed his hand, and he took her to his
breast and seated her on his knee. Then food was brought to them and they ate and washed their hands; after which she took the lute and sang, till
Er Reshid was moved to sleep. When she was ware of this, she left singing and told him her adventure with the Lady Zubeideh, saying, 'O
Commander of the Faithful, I would have thee do me a favour and heal my heart and accept my intercession and reject not my word, but go
forthright to the Lady Zubeideh's lodging.' Now this talk befell after he had stripped himself naked and she also had put off her clothes; and he said,
'Thou shouldst have named this before we stripped ourselves naked.' But she answered, saying, ' O Commander of the Faithful, I did this not but in
accordance with the saying of the poet in the following verses:.Hawk and the Locust, The, ii. 50..O'erbold art thou in that to me, a stranger, thou
hast sent, iii. 83..? ? ? ? ? Thy letter reached me; when the words thou wrot'st therein I read, My longing waxed and pain and woe redoubled on my
head..? ? ? ? ? Love's slave, I keep my troth with them; but, when they vowed, Fate made itself Urcoub, (16) whom never oath could bind..? ? ? ? ?
q. The Stolen Necklace dccccxciv.? ? ? ? ? The railers for your loss pretend that I should patient be: 'Away!' I answer them: ' 'tis I, not you, that feel
the pain.'.Munir drank off his cup and ordered her eight hundred thousand dinars, whereat Kemeriyeh rejoiced and rising to her feet, kissed Tuhfeh
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on her face and said to her, 'May the world not be bereaved of thee, O thou who lordest it over the hearts of Jinn and mortals!' Then she returned to
her place and the Sheikh Iblis arose and danced, till all present were confounded; after which he said to Tuhfeh, 'Indeed, thou embellishest my
festival, O thou who hast commandment over men and Jinn and rejoicest their hearts with thy loveliness and the excellence of thy faithfulness to
thy lord. All that thy hands possess shall be borne to thee [in thy palace and placed] at thy service; but now the dawn is near at hand; so do thou rise
and rest thee, as of thy wont' Tuhfeh turned and found with her none of the Jinn; so she laid her head on the ground and slept till she had gotten her
rest; after which she arose and betaking herself to the pool, made the ablution and prayed. Then she sat beside the pool awhile and pondered the
affair of her lord Er Reshid and that which had betided him after her and wept sore..When King Bekhtzeman heard this, his heart was comforted
and he said in himself, 'I put my trust in God. If He will, I shall overcome mine enemy by the might of God the Most High.' So he said to the folk, '
Know ye not who I am?' and they answered, ' No, by Allah.' Quoth he, 'I am King Bekhtzeman.' When they heard this and knew that it was indeed
he, they dismounted from their horses and kissed his stirrup, to do him honour, and said to him, 'O king, why hast thou thus adventured thyself?'
Quoth he, 'Indeed, my life is a light matter to me and I put my trust in God the Most High, looking to Him for protection.' And they answered him,
saying, 'May this suffice thee! We will do with thee that which is in our power and whereof thou art worthy: comfort thy heart, for we will succour
thee with our goods and our lives, and we are his chief officers and the most in favour with him of all folk. So we will take thee with us and cause
the folk follow after thee, for that the inclination of the people, all of them, is to thee.' Quoth he, 'Do that unto which God the Most High enableth
you.'.When the Khalif heard his verses, he took the cup from his hand and kissed it and drank it off and returned it to Aboulhusn, who made him an
obeisance and filled and drank. Then he filled again and kissing the cup thrice, recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Then get thee gone nor covet
that which thou shall ne'er obtain; So shall it be, although the time seem near and the event..Ye chide at one who weepeth for troubles ever new, iii.
30..The vizier obeyed the king's commandment and going out from before him, [returned to his own house. When it was night, he took his elder
daughter and carried her up to the king; and when she came into his presence,] she wept; whereupon quoth he to her, 'What causeth thee weep?
Indeed, it was thou who willedst this.' And she answered, saying, 'I weep not but for longing after my little sister; for that, since we grew up, I and
she, I have never been parted from her till this day; so, if it please the king to send for her, that I may look on her and take my fill of her till the
morning, this were bounty and kindness of the king.'.Tai, En Numan and the Arab of the Benou. i. 203..? ? ? ? ? b, The Merchant's Wife and the
Parrot dcccclxxx.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? xa. The Old Woman and the Draper's Wife dccccxvii.So the affair was concluded and we drew up the contract of
marriage and I made the bride-feast; but on the wedding-night I beheld a thing (214) than which never made God the Most High aught more
loathly. Methought her people had contrived this by way of sport; so I laughed and looked for my mistress, whom I had seen [at the lattice], to
make her appearance; but saw her not. When the affair was prolonged and I found none but her, I was like to go mad for vexation and fell to
beseeching my Lord and humbling myself in supplication to Him that He would deliver me from her. When I arose in the morning, there came the
chamber-woman and said to me, "Hast thou occasion for the bath?" "No," answered I; and she said, "Art thou for breakfast?" But I replied, "No;"
and on this wise I abode three days, tasting neither meat nor drink..The Tenth Day..? ? ? ? ? Lovely with longing for its love's embrace, The fear of
his estrangement makes it lean..There was once a man who was exceeding cautious over himself, and he set out one day on a journey to a land
abounding in wild beasts. The caravan wherein he was came by night to the gate of a city; but the warders refused to open to them; so they passed
the night without the city, and there were lions there. The man aforesaid, of the excess of his caution, could not fix upon a place wherein he should
pass the night, for fear of the wild beasts and reptiles; so he went about seeking an empty place wherein he might lie..Next morning, he again took
up the bier and went round with it as before, in quest of alms. Presently, the master of police, who was of those who had given alms on account of
the supposed dead man on the previous day, met him; so he was angered and fell on the porters and beat them and took the [supposed] dead body,
saying, 'I will bury him and earn the reward [of God].' (35) So his men took him up and carrying him to the prefecture, fetched grave-diggers, who
dug him a grave. Then they bought him a shroud and perfumes (36) and fetched an old man of the quarter, to wash him. So he recited over him [the
appointed prayers and portions of the Koran] and laying him on the bench, washed him and shrouded him. After he had shrouded him, he voided;
(37) so he renewed the washing and went away to make his ablutions, (38) whilst all the folk departed, likewise, to make the [obligatory] ablution,
previously to the funeral.
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